STONEYBROOK VILLAGE - February 2011
“ASSOCIATION INFORMATION”
www.svoa-corvallis.orqg

Board Meetings are scheduled for 9:00 AM on Mondays, February 21* and March 21%. All owners are
invited to attend. An Agenda will be sent to those on the E-mail Contacts list a few days before the
meeting.

SVOA website www.svoa-corvallis.org has much information that may be of interest to you. In
addition to general information, you can copy forms you need for ARC, Clubhouse reservations, etc.

No Parking Reminder: It is illegal to park in bike lanes. Birdsong Dr. has bike lanes, on both sides of
the street in places, be especially careful to find a legal parking space when parking on Birdsong.

Pool Opened to Swimmers January 12th. The hours are from 6 AM to 8 PM. Users must gain
access with the cardkey distributed by WCM and must accompany any guests they allow to use the
pool or spa.

The pool will be closed briefly (1/2 day) sometime within the next two weeks while a new main breaker
panel is installed in the mechanical room. A sign will be posted on the front door to alert users to the
closure.

Enjoy your new facility. Help us keep it in good working order by promptly reporting any problems to
Willamette Community Management at 541-602-1775.

Swimmers and walkers-- we need your help. Volunteers are needed to perform a safety inspection
of the pool area about every 2 hours. It is a very simple walk through and doesn't require any strength,
just checking to be sure the pool and spa area appear safe, verifying the room temperature and water
temperatures, and checking to see that doors and windows are properly locked to prevent unauthorized
access. It shouldn't take longer than about 5 minutes. We are relying on our community members to
help us in this effort to comply with State and County pool safety inspection requirements. Please
contact RobinJeanne Parks at 541-753-4897 for more information.

Garden Notice: Gardeners were treated to an informative presentation by Darren Morgan from
Shonnard’s Nursery & Florist in December. He gave many helpful tips and left useful printouts to assist
gardeners of all sorts. These will be placed in a binder in the Clubhouse. This binder will include
photos and other interesting memorabilia.

All residents who wish to have a plot in the Community Garden may sign up on the bulletin
board in the Clubhouse. We intend to assign spaces by March 1 so early crops may go in. Requests
for particular spaces will be considered.

NOW is a good time, while soil is forgiving and roots are tender, to pull weeds before they
become established! Last summer’s gardeners should take a look at their spaces and tend them if
needed.

There are two Allied Waste yard debris containers, provided by the Carpenter and Parks
households, for you to place organic debris only (NO plastic, glass, metal, etc.) If you move one return
it in the same position as you find it in the enclosure, please. Do not leave personal materials in the
enclosure. About twenty wire plant supports which were unclaimed last fall are considered to be
community property. Please share with neighbors!

E-MAILS (Sent to those on E-mail Contact list by Stoneybrook Village Board of Directors in January)
January 11, 2011 — Board Agenda for 1-17-2011

January 12, 2011 - STONEYBROOK POOL OPEN AS OF JANUARY 12, 2011. Your cardkey is
required for entry and doors will only operate between the hours of 6:00 A.M. — 8:00 P.M.
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